
 
1024 S. Elm St. 

Carrollton, Texas 75006 
 

Mr. Scott Whitaker 

Director of Parks and Recreation 

City of Carrollton, Texas 

 

Per our previous conversations, I would like to formally request consideration for the renaming of 

several soccer fields within McInnish Park in honor of several of our citizens who lost their lives in the 

service of our Country. 

As an officer of our local VFW Post 8923, we would like make the following requests: 

1. Rename the road leading from McInnish Drive back to the soccer complex to something like 

Veterans Way, or Veterans Parkway.  

 

2. For the circle drive at the complex, we would recommend Veterans Circle 

 

 

3. As suggested by City staff, we would like to rename three of the fields after the three 

servicemen that we have identified as honorably making their ultimate sacrifices. 

 

Our Post members voted unanimously to recommend and support the above steps. We visualize 

forming a committee to develop the circle to include benches, a dedicated memorial brick program, and 

other amenities as possible to recognize the brave men and women who have served our country in 

both peace and war time.  

Thank you for working with us, and I look forward to assist in moving this forward. 

 

Ronald F. Branson 

VFW Post 8923  

Service Officer 

1406 Charlotte Way 

Carrollton, Texas 75007 

972-492-7688 

 

C: Tim Herrel 


